

## **Blackwell Public School**

58A Blackwell Avenue, St Clair NSW 2759 T: 02 9670 5080 F: 02 9834 4368 blackwell-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au www.blackwellps.com.au

17th October 2017

Dear parents,

We would like to inform you that 'Blackwell's Got Talent', our annual talent quest, is being held in Week 10, Thursday, 14 th December. Over the next few weeks students will have the opportunity to indicate their interest to audition. In the past we have been inundated with a high interest and therefore we will require auditions.

During Week 5 students who have indicated their interest will be given an audition time. These auditions will be held during recess and lunch times throughout weeks 5, 6 and 7. Students will be required to adhere to this timetable due to time constraints. Failure to turn up for auditions may mean that your child cannot be involved in the talent quest. A very high standard of behaviour is expected at all auditions. It would be helpful if you could discuss this with your child prior to their audition.

We are expecting a high standard of talent so students will need to be prepared for their performance accordingly. This will include having their own music on a CD, and any props required, including instruments. Costumes are NOT required at this stage. Please ensure lyrics are school appropriate.

Participants for 'Blackwell's Got Talent' will be advised by the end of Week 8.

We are delighted to invite parents and guests for a special performance on **Thursday**, **14<sup>th</sup> December at 9.15am**. This is the only performance available for parents. Tickets will be on sale from Week 9 at a cost of \$5.00 each. We will be holding a separate Kindergarten to Year 6 performance at a later time which will be for the **students only**.

Please understand that there is a lot of hard work and organisation for everyone involved. We look forward to an inspiring 'Blackwell's Got Talent!'

Organising Teachers ©

Lauren Thomas, Danielle Hemmings and Kylie McIntosh